



Minister for Main Roads and Local Government

Our ref: MC30375

Your ref: 835-07

1 0 OCT 2007

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House Cnr Alice and George Streets Brisbane Qld 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to a petition lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mrs Dorothy Pratt MP, Member for Nanango, requesting a 40km/h school zone on the D'Aguilar Highway directly in front of Woodford State School.

I have been advised that officers from the Department of Main Roads have completed an assessment for a 40km/h school zone in this area and support its implementation near Woodford State School.

I am further advised that Main Roads have presented this recommendation to the Caboolture Speed Management Committee which endorsed the recommendation at the meeting of 22 August 2007. This committee includes representatives from Queensland Transport, Main Roads, Queensland Police Service and Caboolture Shire Council.

Main Roads will hold discussions with representatives from Woodford State School to finalise timeframes and implementation details. It is anticipated this process will be completed by mid-October 2007.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Warren Pitt MP
Minister for Main Roads